
 
Greetings in Jesus name,                                             

    We trust that this letter finds you well. We had mixed emotions as we wrapped up our time in New 
Zealand, desiring to be back with our family but leaving our friends behind. Before we even started our 
trip, we were already exhausted from cleaning our rental house and packing our belongings for 
storage. With a layover and driving, the trip was around 24 hours. We were exhausted by the time we 
arrived in the States, but we thank the Lord, He helped us make it safely. We were in New Zealand for 
two and a half years, so we have to be out of the country for at least that period of time. Please pray 
that the Lord will give us direction on what to do here in the States while we are waiting to return to 
New Zealand. We stand in awe at how the Lord ordered our steps and opened doors of ministry for us. 
With His help over 16,000 tracts and thousands of New Testaments were given out. When we moved 
into our first house, we met four families that lived on our street. For around two years those four 
families have faithfully attended Bible Study and Bible class monthly. When we moved to our second 
home more children began attending. We held a monthly church service and youth night as well. We saw spiritual growth in 
the young people who attended youth night, and we were able to baptize one of them before we left. Also, we were able to 
be involved in nursing home ministries as well as leading a youth choir, teaching Sunday School and youth class at the 
Ethiopian church that sponsored us for our visa. Praise the Lord 6 of the youth prayed to be saved! 

March 2025 

Radio Ministry. 
  Praise the Lord for those who have 
listened to the radio station. We are no 
longer broadcasting the FM station; 
however, the online portion of the radio 
is still active. Tune in for preaching, 
gospel music, and other programs at 
graceradionz.com 

Reaching Our Neighbors 
  Lalita and Sunny were our Hindu neighbors. We had several opportunities to visit and 

share the Gospel with them. We heard about a book called Jesus Among Other Gods, which 

is good for reaching out to people from other religions. We were able to give her an audio 

copy of this book. Also, 

Lalita has been having 

some heart issues. Please 

pray with us for this couple 

that the Holy Spirit will 

draw them to salvation, 

and that Lalita will be 

healed. 

  We met Giang and Ha through a friend. Giang is Buddhist, but she was willing to allow their two 
children to come to Bible 
class. We also had them 
over for dinner and were 

able to witness to 
them. They listened 
very well. We gave 
Ha some tracts and a 
Bible. Later, we 
gave  Giang the 
book,  Jesus Among 
Other Gods. We are    
praying that the 
Lord will speak to 
them.  

  Jose and Cindy came to a couple of our 

home church services. We had them 

over for dinner and were able to share 

the Gospel with them. They took a Bible 

and recently, he messaged Shawn and 

told him that he had finished reading 

Genesis and was now reading Matthew. 

Jose, Cindy, and Bella Giang and her family 



 

To contact us: 

Life Radio Missions 
P. O. Box 504 
Neosho, MO 64850 
liferadiomissions@gmail.com 
Paypal link: paypal.me/liferadiomissions 

God bless,  

The McDaniel Family  

Shawn, Reitha, Reiawna & Sharei 

*Pray for direction for us while we are 
here in the States. 

*Roy has given his life to the Lord, but his wife 
Jenny needs to be saved. 

* Rosemeem (Muslim) for salvation. 

 

* Rose, who attended Bible class and some of our 
home church services, has returned to the 
Philippines. She is now dealing with anxiety. 

   Clouie, one of the youth that has faithfully come to our 
Bible classes told us about a friend at school who was 
interested in becoming a Christian. She loaned her, her 
Bible to read. Later, Clouie asked if we had a Bible to give to 
her. We gave her one, and we are happy to say she is still 
reading it. However, her parents are discouraging her from 
becoming a Christian. Pray with us for her and her parents. 
We are trying to plant seeds in these young people, and 
now they are planting seeds. Praise the Lord for this!! 
  Reitha was talking to Andrea and Shikinah’s mother, telling 
her how proud she was for the spiritual growth we have 
seen in her daughters. Cristy said, sometimes I will go in 
their room and Shikinah will be reading the Bible. She said 
we are leaving a legacy. Thank the Lord for what He has done and the spiritual growth we have 
seen in them. 

Prayer Requests 

    

  
 

 

   

 

 

 

  Caela is a new girl that started 
coming to Bible class in October. 
She is four years old. She loves 
coming and did so well from the 
very beginning.  

 

                                                                 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Thank the Lord for the four people who were baptized before we left. 

  To see more of what is going on in New Zealand go to our blog liferadiomissions.org 

Andrea, Clouie, and Shikinah 

 In the last Bible class, Reitha had some of the 
kids be puppeteers for one of the songs. They 
did Great! 

  In our last Bible study, we asked if there were any questions they wanted to ask. 

Some of these people are Catholic, so a couple of the questions were related to 

Catholic doctrines. We were so thankful we had the opportunity to share the 

truth of the Bible with them on these subjects. After the Bible study one of the 

men made the comment that he could tell there is a difference in the religions, 

and that he liked it. The fact that he can see the difference shows us that the Holy 

Spirit is revealing the truth to them.  

  In December the children 
did a Christmas program. 
Praise the Lord several raised 
their hands for salvation! 

    Our friends who came to say goodbye at the airport. 


